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SUBJECT: Approve an agreement with Central Valley Recovery Services, Inc.

REQUEST(S):
That the Board of Supervisors:
1. Approve an agreement with Central Valley Recovery Services, Inc. for the
provision of Co-Occurring Disorder Program in an amount not to exceed
$1,104,171 effective from July 1, 2018, through June 30, 2019; and

2. Authorize the Chairman of the Board to sign three (3) copies of the
agreement.

SUMMARY:
The Tulare County Health and Human Services Agency, Mental Health Branch,
collaborates with Central Valley Recovery Services, Inc. (CVRS) to provide
residential and outpatient substance abuse treatment through the Co-Occurring
Disorder Program under the Mental Health Services Act (MHSA) Community
Services and Supports component to mental health consumers diagnosed with a co-
occurring disorder.

Through the Co-Occurring Disorder Program, CVRS will work in coordination with
Tulare County Mental Health providers utilizing the Hazelden Co-Occurring Disorder
Program, an evidence-based model developed by Hazelden and Dartmouth Medical
School. Services provided will be wellness, recovery, and resiliency focused;
consumer centered; family focused; and delivered in a culturally and linguistically
. competent manner. From July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019, the program will provide
services to 46 unduplicated consumers through- residential services, and 248
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unduplicated consumers through the outpatient services.

The Tulare County Mental Health branch released a Request for Proposal (RFP) in
April 2013 for the Co-Occurring Disorder program. The RFP review team reviewed
the proposal and recommended the Mental Health Branch award the applicant,
CVRS, the Co-Occurring Disorder Program contract. CVRS has been providing
quality services to our mental health consumers-since program inception.

FISCAL IMPACT/FINANCING: .
Funding for this agreement in an amount not to exceed $1,104,171 will be included
in the Fiscal Year 2018-2019 budget. This agreement is paid through Medi-Cal and
MHSA revenues. There is no additional net cost to the County General Fund.

LINKAGE TO THE COUNTY OF TULARE STRATEGIC BUSINESS PLAN:
The County's five-year plan includes the Quality of Life initiative to promote and
encourage the provision of quality supportive services for individuals in Tulare
County. The integrated treatment provided by the Co-Occurring Disorder Program
will provide the wellness and recovery oriented services needed by many
community members to live healthy and productive lives.
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1. Approved an agreement with Central Valley Recovery Services, Inc. for the
provision of Co-Occurring Disorder Program in an amount not to exceed
$1,104,171 effective from July 1, 2018, through June 30, 2019; and

2. Authorized the Chairman of the Board to sign three (3) copies of the agreement.



